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Dear Friends and Supporters,

We greet you in the love and peace of Christ. We are grateful for the 
continued prayers, support, and partnership we receive from each of you, as we journey together in faith and ministry. We 
are writing to share exciting updates about the work happening here, along with a somber note about the loss of a dear 
member of our church family.

Upcoming Youth Retreat:
We are excited to announce our upcoming youth retreat at the end of February, where we will welcome 300 campers from 
our church and the surrounding communities. This retreat is a significant event in the lives of our young people, offering 
them a space to grow spiritually, connect with one another, and deepen their faith in Christ. We have a special speaker 
and his newlywed wife coming, a young pastor who is eager to share the message of God’s love and truth through worship, 
teaching, and fellowship. Please pray for the safety and hearts of all the campers, as well as for the leaders and volunteers 
who will be guiding and serving throughout the weekend. If you are interested in helping to sponsor this outreach, we have 
budgeted $35 per camper for the 5-day event. We anticipate God will do mighty things in the lives of these young people!

SALEM Technical Institute:
We are delighted to continue our program teaching computer skills to the elementary 
students. It is now taught by a young man from our youth group, who was a part of the very 
first class we taught. His dedication and passion for technology have made a significant 
impact, as he inspires and equips the younger generation with valuable digital literacy skills. 
We are proud of his growth and are excited to see how he will continue to improve the 
program. His journey is a testament to the power of education and the ripple effect it can 
create in transforming lives and communities.

Good Shepherd Clinic Update:
The Good Shepherd Clinic has been a vital resource in our community, and we are thankful 
for the opportunity to serve those in need of medical care. Over the past months, we have 
seen a steady increase in the number of patients seeking treatment, particularly in the 
areas of lab testing and chronic disease management. With your support, we are able to 
provide essential medical services, often to individuals who would otherwise go without. 
We continue to train our staff and volunteers to provide compassionate, professional care 
to all. We were recently able to replace the old backless wooden benches in our waiting area 
with newly welded iron benches with backs. We also expanded our laboratory so that our 
technicians can more efficiently process the demand of lab tests daily. Thank you for your 
prayers for health and healing for those we serve!

In Loving Memory:
It is with heavy hearts that we share the tragic news of the untimely passing of one of our 
youth group leaders. An outstanding young man who recently traveled to New Jersey 
through the Biden parole program, was coming home from work at midnight when he 
was the victim of a fatal car accident. His death has shaken our church and community to 
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the core. As a dedicated mentor and model of Christ-like leadership, he made an indelible impact on the lives of many of our 
youth. His passion for serving others, his wisdom, and his unwavering faith were evident in everything he did. He was not just a 
leader in our youth group, but a recently established lawyer in town, newly married with a one-year old son, and a role model to 
countless young people. His loss is felt profoundly, and he will be greatly missed. Please join us in praying for his family during 
this difficult time and for our youth, who are struggling to process this loss. May they find comfort in the hope we have in Christ.

Thank You for Your Support:

We are deeply grateful for your ongoing prayers and support. Your faithfulness allows us to continue the work that God 
has called us to here in Haiti. Please continue to pray for the continued growth of our different outreaches. We cherish your 
partnership and look forward to seeing how God will continue to move in the lives of those we serve.

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE SAULS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Saul Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Saul prayer letter” on the subject line.


